
 

Eurozone 
Mixed picture of economy as growth slows but job gains hit four-year high 

 Economy loses slight growth momentum, but 

GDP still set for 0.4% rise in Q2 

 Job creation hits four-year peak 

 Price indices at three-year highs 

 France + Germany left behind by rest of region 

The eurozone’s recovery lost some of its vigour in May, 

with growth slowing slightly for a second successive 

month, according to the latest flash PMI survey data. 

However, the survey also showed that the rate of 

expansion remained sufficiently robust to encourage 

firms to take on extra staff at the fastest rate for four 

years, with particular strong growth and job creation 

being seen outside of France and Germany. Price 

indices meanwhile hit three-year highs, adding to signs 

that deflationary pressures are receding.  

Markit’s Eurozone PMI registered 53.4 in May, 

according to the flash reading (based on around 85% 

of usual monthly survey replies), down from 53.9 in 

April and the recent peak of 54.0 seen back in March. 

Analysts were expecting a reading of 53.8 on average. 

The average PMI reading for the second quarter so far 

points to GDP growth similar to the 0.4% expansion 

seen in the first three months of the year, suggesting 

the region is on course to expand by 2.0% this year, 

which would be the best performance since 2010.  

Job creation at four-year high 

Employment rose at the fastest rate since May 2011, 

but the survey suggests that the pace of both 

economic growth and job creation could weaken in 

coming months, as new business inflows moderated 

for a second month running to register the smallest 

monthly gain since February.  

Weaker order book growth was signalled by service 

providers, with manufacturers reporting the strongest 

inflows of new orders for just over a year, linked in part 

to an improved export performance (which is in turn 

being driven by the weak euro). Expectations of future 

growth in the service sector also slipped, dropping to a 

five month low. 
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Price indices hit three-year highs 

The survey also brought some encouraging news to a 

region thought by many to be facing the potential 

threat of deflation. Companies’ average input costs 

rose at the steepest rate since April 2012, driven up by 

a combination of higher oil prices, increased wage bills 

and rising import costs due to the euro’s depreciation 

in recent months.  

Although average selling prices for goods and services 

continued to fall, the decline was only marginal and the 

smallest recorded since March 2012. 

By country, the survey results suggest the German 

economy is on course for a reasonable expansion of 

0.4% in the second quarter, but France is likely to 

struggle to see growth exceed 0.3%. However, it’s 

outside of these two ‘core’ countries where the main 

action appears to be, with the rest of the region enjoying 

its best quarter of economic growth and job creation for 

almost eight years. 
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Click here for more PMI and economic commentary. 

For further information, please visit www.markit.com 

mailto:chris.williamson@markit.com
http://www.markit.com/en/about/news/commentary/markit-economics/markit-economics.page
http://www.markit.com/

